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Erica McArthur
The Highland Council

84 High Street

Dingwall IV15 9QN

27th June 2019

Dear Erica
Traffic in Fortrose High Street
CC: Ward Councillors, Ward Manager, Transport Planning, Development Plans
You will recall that over the last few years this Community Council has objected to applications to be build multiple houses requiring access through Fortrose High Street because of our concerns about the effects of the ever-increasing traffic on the sustainability and safety of the High Street. The Planning office has, in each case chosen to ignore these concerns based on the observations of locals of long queues in favour of traffic surveys organised by the developer which showed no significant problems and a maximum queue of 5 vehicles waiting to traverse the restricted section of the road. 
As expected, the situation in the High Street is becoming worse by the day and we thought you might be interested to read the recent experience of one local trying to turn left from Academy Street into the High Street. “There were 12 vehicles parked from the former Bank of Scotland westward including a motor home directly opposite the junction. There was a queue of ten plus cars from the Inverness direction waiting to pass the parked cars but they had to wait for a procession of fifteen vehicles coming the other way through the town centre….”
Within the last two weeks we have also received two complaints in respect of the increasing number of people using Wester Greengates as a rat-run to Ness Road avoiding the High Street. The operators of the Fortrose Campsite have also found it necessary to put up signs requesting drivers to slow.
Please bear the above in mind when considering future applications.

Yours Sincerely
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Dr.T.V.Heath

20 Canonbury Terrace

Fortrose IV10 8TT

For Fortrose and Rosemarkie Community Council
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